
YOUR HOST SUPERINTENDENT - Jack Jagur, El Macero CC, El Macero 

Jack
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s experience and exposure really started in golf in the Fiji Islands. 
His sights were well set in his younger days living near the golf course 
in his native land. He loves his trade and recommends this type of 
exposure to others. 

After serving 3 years as assistant golf course superintendent at Valley 
Hi Golf Course, Sacramento, he came to El Macero and has been superin-
tendent for 14 years. Add this to his golf game (12 Handicap) and you 
have Jack Jagur. 

The golf course is 18 holes, par 72, private and has a membership of 450. 

SHORT NOTES OF MEETING 

LAKE MERCED - We ran out of space last month but not enough THANKS can 
go to Lou Tonelli and his group for the good food, golf and accommoda-
tions made for us. We turned out strong - 120. Ed Berardy received his 
Class A-Life membership card from GCSANC. Keith Braman showed slides 
and spoke on infiltration rates of water. "Water is a success tool we 
ail need. The opération and management is an on-going éducation for ail 
of us." Bob Bradley, Golf Course Superintendent of Marian Golf Course in 
Wellington, New Zealand was a guest. Staff limited to 3 maintenance men, 
course conditions are fair to poor using our standards, greens are fenced 
to keep the sheep away. We never had it so good. 

LOS ALTOS - Thanks to Aart de Vos/Bob Ford for a fine meeting place and 
a great golf course. A spécial thanks to Brian Inkster, Class A pro for 
his help on the scramble tournament. Thanks to Fred Richtner, Manager too. 
Since this was our annual meeting, we had entertainment by Gale Love, 
Dave Griffiths, Frank Olivera and Bob Livesey during the counting process. 
REAL comedians. 
Your new officers are Jim Ross, Président, Ken Sakai, Vice Président; 
Secretary-Treasurer Robert Ford, New Directors Allan Mooser and Tom 
Thatcher. Still on the board is Past Président Bob Livesey and Directors 
Bob Dauterman and Clifford Wagoner. 
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 INSTITUTE - Sunday, October 
25 to Friday, October 30, Program is Soil-Water-Air Relationship of the 
Environment and how this relates to turfgrass management of the golf 
green. Doc Babson, retired superintendent, has attended many institutes 
and strongly recommends that ail superintendents would TRULY benefit by 
attending. 
Proceedings of 1980 CGCS Institute "Integrated Pest Management" are 
available Send $6.00 to Bill Davis, UCDavis, Department of Ornamental 
Horticulture, Davis, CA 95616 


